New Buffalo Borough Meeting Minutes

October 10, 2011

Call to Order

Vice President Dale Peterson called the meeting of New Buffalo Borough Council to order at 7:30 p.m. on October 10, 2011 in the New Buffalo United Methodist Church.

Roll Call

Present were council members: John Johnson, Dale Peterson, Adam Pavusik, and Dave Lesher. 
The following persons were also present: Janice Crouse, Karen Ersoz, Helen Freet, Mike Holler, Charles Boettinger, Dan Balthaser, and Phyllis Krieger. 

Reading of last Month’s Minutes

The minutes from September 12, 2011 were read. Upon motion of Dave Lesher, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed, the minutes were approved as corrected. 

Comments From Visitors

Helen Freet would like to know the number of houses that we put sewer in – Dale Peterson stated that it is approximately 58 houses. She would also like to know who gave permission to put sewer plant in Watts Township. Dale Peterson stated that the Watts Township Supervisors gave this permission years ago when this was put into motion. DEP has the letters stating this; Watts should also have the copy of this letter in their files.
Janice Crouse stated there is a hole near the post office on the grass side and GEI has been contacted concerning this. 

Dan Balthaser wanted to make sure we do not pay Gutelius until yards are done to specs. Dale Peterson stated that we already paid them because we were being hit with late fees. Karen Ersoz wanted to know why we are paying them and if they would forgive us like we did them. Dan Balthaser stated he cannot believe we paid them when they have not fixed yards to specs. Dale Peterson explained we are still waiting for grant monies to come in, and GEI should have already been paid for their services. Dan Balthaser feels that SEI did a major blunder on the estimation on the lines and he still feels they should be responsible for this. Dale Peterson explained we have a lot of issues that we need to go over with SEI before we pay them the final bill and Ted Engle is agreeable to that. Dale Peterson explained we can schedule another meeting to go over issues when Ted returns. Phyllis Krieger wanted to know where the payment was on the bill list, secretary explained she thought she placed in as a correction on last month’s bill list – secretary will check into this to verify.
Phyllis Krieger stated that Paul Krieger talked to GEI and they stated they are not doing anything and Phyllis wanted to know what we are going to do about this. Karen Ersoz stated council never addressed things on her list. Dale Peterson explained we have a substantial bond on them for a year, and we can utilize that bond to have them correct all issues. 

Karen Ersoz stated they have not addressed issues that she spoke to them in person about, such as trees and topsoil etc. Phyllis Krieger also stated that they do not want anyone concerned with the council or sewer plant on their property at any time, without their prior permission, if they tell Ted Engle when they are going to be there to let the Krieger’s know beforehand. 

 Karen Ersoz stated that if they are only coming onto her property to pick up rocks or plant grass seed, she stated she can take care of that herself and for them not to bother, she would like her other concerns addressed.
Correspondence

Keystone Marker Trust, a group of persons dedicated to preserving all remaining Cast Iron Town Markers across Pennsylvania sent a letter concerning the Marker in front of the church and to thank Crouse’s for the signage. Karen Ersoz contacted this company about this issue. The Borough also has another sign located near the bridge, it is a ‘stream name marker’ and this company would like to know if anyone in town would like to adopt this sign and make sure it gets restored and painted. Council will review this at the next regularly scheduled meeting in November. 

A letter from DEP stating that the port a potty on the new construction was leaking and the sewage was leaking into that yard and the adjoining property. Ted Engle will either take a soil sample or arrange to have DEP to see if this is factual. The letter also pertains to the spring hit in the new constructions yard. Ted Engle has called to speak to the gentleman at DEP and is waiting for a call back from him. More info to come.
Treasurer’s Report

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, none opposed, the Treasurer’s Report was approved as presented. 

Unfinished Business

Dan Balthaser stated the mail slot/drop box for sewer payments should be here any day and may be there now, he needs to check. Dan also stated that he will place a basket in the door for collecting payments. 
Sewage/Sewage Authority Report
We have not received the check for $21,000.00 and Ted Engle has a list of issues before we pay SEI any more monies. Dale asked if anyone had any issues with sewage from the flooding. The Treatment plant had a high rate of water coming through, most likely sump pumps going into it and we cannot do that. Manhole covers are not all airtight. We need to find where the waters are coming from, and we need to perhaps fine them if they continue to pump clean water into the plant. One day it was 35,000 gallons. The normal rate is about 5,000 gallons a day. Anything that runs in the stones but it will end up in the creek not the plant. Karen Ersoz stated that two manholes were not bolted tight, and we have looked at them, however, we have to cross Karen’s property to see them. Karen Ersoz stated that we could do so to get them fixed. Phyllis Krieger wanted to know if what if they did something not to specs underground and we are unable to see it or find it. Dale Peterson stated we ballooned tested everything and Ron Senior signed off on them and no issues were found.
Dale Peterson stated that if anyone’s lines coming out of their house are leaking the home owner would be responsible. Karen Ersoz wanted to know about a backflow valve installed on the plant to keep the sewage coming back into your house. Dale Peterson stated you could do that but you would be responsible for any issues. The chances of any sewage coming up is a huge drop and highly unlikely as to the distance it would have to travel. Karen Ersoz wanted to know what happens if the wet well floods, it would take about 40 feet to do so. Ted Engle needs to contact SEI and GEI about ongoing issues. And to Double check if they can determine the amount of water. Phyllis Krieger wants council to let all then know the outcome of this talk. Dan Balthaser wanted to know if sump pumps should not be running into the sewage plant. Any run off gutter etc. may not be going into this; no fresh water infiltration can go into sewer line. He wanted to know if every homeowner knows this is the rule. How many people do not know about this and are pumping the water into the sewer. Karen Ersoz wanted to know if we should send a letter to all homeowners about this. Dale Peterson stated rags and cotton products are still being flushed down the toilets. Secretary will send out a letter to all homeowners reminding them that nothing but toilet paper should be flushed down into the plant. The letter will let all homeowners know that if this continues it will affect costs and the end result will be having to raise the user’s rates. We would be looking at more electrical costs, operator costs time spent there, this is the towns system and we all need to take care of it. If you are a home owner it is your responsibility to insure your tenants follow this.
Recommendation to put a basket in would be fine but you need to shut the system down and check the basket twice a day so this is not a practical solution. 

Dan Balthaser wanted to know if we have an operator yet. Dale Peterson stated that we have two people in mind. Secretary is still waiting for specs to run ad. Dan Balthaser suggested we send them a letter to SEI letting them know they must absorb the costs when we have to pay two operators while training. This is a part time position and we are not a high maintenance plant. 

PCCOG

Nothing to report. 

Beautification Committee

See above pertaining to the Town Marker in front of church.
Street Committee

Dave Lesher stated we are waiting on enough money to repair street. Karen Ersoz wanted to know if we received bids – nothing has been done on this. Specs should be obtained from contractors. Person from state previously walked the streets with council and went over all this information from start to finish. 
Ted Engle was in contact with Mr.Levin from PennDot about the alley and drainage issues near Ted Engle’s house and Dan Balthaser’s. Ted spoke to them about filtering the water from the alley into the front street drain leading to river– we are trying not to go through black top. They do not have a problem as long as an engineer is involved. The only roadway/alley needing cut would be between Ted Engle and Dan Balthaser’s property. Water was coming out of drains during the weeks following the flood could not go across the river fast enough to drain adequately.
Refuse Coordinator

Nothing to report. 

Playground

Glenn Smithgall was sent a letter from the Borough letting him know he needs to correct the drainage issue on the new construction and put up barriers. Dale Peterson stated Glenn Smithgall is aware there is an issue and Mike Foster will ultimately be responsible for this issue if Glenn Smithgall does not fix it.
Phyllis Krieger wanted to know where the tetherball is that was bought years ago and when it will be put up and she also wanted to know what to do about the pole on the playground. Dale Peterson stated he did not know.
Ordinance Violations

Ordinance #02-2011 – Act 32 – Copy of informational letter explaining the reasoning of Act 32 was handed over to council. They were asked to review for future discussion.

Ordinance #01-2011 – Tabled  

Barriers – Along Front Street

Nothing new to report. 

Rental

A walk thru of rental property was done on Monday October, 11th, by Dale Peterson, Mike Holler, Dave Lesher, John Johnson, Patty Bierma, and Carol Holler.
The light above the medicine cabinet still needs to be replaced. Kitchen is not a hardwood floor, the flooring in the entire apartment needs to be covered as the hard wood floor cannot be fixed.
To finish we are looking at cabinets, bath vanity, sink countertops, flooring. Carol and Mike Holler have chosen paint for the trim, doors, and walls. They will paint the trim and doors Spicy Beige and the walls Faint Silhouette. Council agreed to keep the walls one color with no pattern or wallpaper/border. We need approval to carpet and vinyl the flooring. Mike Holler did not have a sample of carpeting. Dave Lesher thought Carol Holler could get the carpeting tomorrow still on sale, Mike Holler will check. We need to pick a carpet that hides stains, is neutral, and has no pattern. Dale Peterson asked if we could have an entrance area in vinyl, Mike Holler said he could do this. Adam Pavusik stated brown is a good color, with no pattern would be great for the living room. Dave Lesher wanted to know how long the carpeting will last; Mike Holler stated it depends on the renters. 
Dale Peterson feels that the idea about splitting the kitchen flooring is a good idea. Originally our budget was set at $5,000.00 but for safely concerns due to electrical issue Council had no choice but to break the budget. 
Dale Peterson stated that he, Mike Holler, and Adam Pavusik can go shopping for these remaining items. Adam Pavusik stated he knows of some place and needs to go shopping to find these items to compare prices to find the best deal for the borough. We will visit putting the cabinets in next meeting. Mike stated that Carol Holler said she could possibly salvage the linoleum in the bathroom, which would help save monies. Need a light for the bathroom also. 
Motion by Dave Lesher, seconded by John Johnson to cap the entire house at $1,200.00 to finish all the carpeting and linoleum per specs laid out above.  

Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher to spend up to $400.00 to finish the bathroom. 
Dave Lesher stated to keep in mind the appearance will determine the quality of renter we get in there. 

Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher to spend up to $250.00 to finish the ceiling in the living room. 

Mike Holler stated that the rental property faired very well during the storm.

Adam Pavusik stated he knows of a pressure pump that he recommends to place into the rental property at some time.
New Business

Resolution for Patty Bierma and Dale Peterson to sign and have access to all accounts at the Liverpool bank, motioned by John Johnson, seconded by Adam Pavusik, none opposed. All in favor. 
Halloween night is scheduled for October 31st, from 6-7 pm, per previous meeting.
Dale Peterson said the Fire department was great during the last rainfall, and if anyone can to contribute some money to them to show our appreciation. 

Bills

Upon motion of Adam Pavusik, seconded by John Johnson, all in favor, none opposed. the bill list was approved for payment. 
Good of the Order/Announcements

Adam Pavusik wanted to mention that Mike Holler is doing a great job in the rental house and that the fire department did a great job these last few weeks also.
Adjourn

Upon motion of John Johnson, seconded by Dave Lesher, council adjourned at 9:21 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Patricia A Raudensky Bierma

Secretary/Treasurer
